
MEMBERSHIP IN THE PARISH 
 

All Catholic adults living in the parish, and regularly  
participating in the Liturgy here, are asked to register in the 
parish. Church attendance alone does not make you and your 
household registered members of our parish family.  
Registration is required for Baptism, First Communion,  
Confirmation, Marriage and enrollment in our religious  
education programs. To register, please contact the parish  
office during regular business hours, register online or pick up 
a parish registration form which can be found in the pamphlet 
rack near the Reconciliation Room. Please complete the form 
and either deposit it with your offering in the collection at 
Sunday Mass, or mail it to the parish office. 
  
Welcome to our hidden jewel in the Diocese of San Diego. 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 
 

SATURDAY:     5:00 PM (Fulfills Sunday Obligation) 
SUNDAY:           8:00 AM & 10:00 AM 
DAILY MASS:   8:30 AM Mon., Tues., Wed.,  Fr i.  
           

 

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE (CONFESSIONS): 
Saturday’s 4:15 PM—4:45 PM 

 
BAPTISMS 

By appointment and meeting with the Pastor. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Nine months notice and preparation are required. 

ST. KIERAN PARISH 
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Reverend Ben Davison, Pastor 
 

Parish Office……………………………………………………………………………….619-588-6881 
Nathalie Horning, Director of Religious Education & Youth Ministry.……….619-588-6881 
Mrs. Patricia Provo, School Principal…………………………………….………….619-588-6398 
Erin Marshall, Preschool Director…………………………………………………....619-440-3356 
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YOUTH MINISTRY Middle School July Activities 
 

Monday, July 17th– JR High Sports League Event! Kickball at Santa Sophia in Spring Valley 6PM—8PM, BBQ Included  
Wednesday, July 19th– Beach Night and BBQ  

at La Jolla Shores! 6PM-8PM  
Thursday, July 20th– Skate World San Diego 6PM—7:30PM (5:30PM Check In Time) 

Religious Ed 
 

Registration for the 2023-2024  
Religious Education session is now available online  

https://www.stkieran.com/religious-ed-registration-form 
 Or scan the QR Code to register! Registration forms can also be picked up in the Parish Ofϐice.                                       Classes will begin  Sunday, September 17th 

PARISH’S HOLY MASS INTENTIONS 

MONDAY, June 19, 2023 

   8:30 AM Father’s Day Novena 

TUESDAY, June 20, 2023 

   8:30 AM Father’s Day Novena 

WEDNESDAY, June 21, 2023  

  8:30 AM Father’s Day Novena 

FRIDAY, June 23, 2023 

   8:30 AM Father’s Day Novena 
SATURDAY, June 24, 2023 

  5:00 PM Father’s Day Novena 

SUNDAY, June 25, 2023 

   8:00 AM Father’s Day Novena 

  10:00 AM Father’s Day Novena 

St. Kieran Church presents 
Summer 2023 

VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL  

“Training to be Champions for 
Christ” 

 
June 26th—30th, 9AM to 12 Noon 

 
You do not need to be a parishioner  

or even a Catholic! All are welcome! 
Registration is for all children entering 

 kindergarten through 6th grade this fall! 
 

Visit stkieran.com/vbs - 2023 to download a  
registration form!  

Please bring the completed forms to the Parish Office along 
with your payment. 

 
REGISTRATION FEE WILL INCREASE AFTER JULY 1ST 

 
 

 
 

6-11-2023 
 

Number of envelopes used………….……………….…….74 
Envelope Offering……………………….…….…..$4,900.00 
Online Offering……….........…...(9)……...........….$2,010.00 
Total Collection…….……..………………………..$7,590.00 

 
(weekly goal is $7,000 to meet expenses) 

 
Thank you so much for your contributions to our parish.  

We are grateful for your continued generosity! 

Father’s Day Spiritual Bouquet Cards  
are available on the table in the church 

entry or the Parish Office. 
 Intentions with donations can be  

returned to the Parish Office or placed in 
the collection baskets  

before the novena begins.  
The intentions will be added to our  

Father’s Day Novena which will begin  
on Sunday, June 18th.  
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Pope Francis Appoints Fathers Michael Pham and Felipe Pulido as  
Auxiliary Bishops for the Roman Catholic Diocese of San Diego 

      The Holy See announced that Father Michael Pham, 56, Vicar General of the Diocese of  
San Diego and pastor of Good Shepherd Parish in Mira Mesa, and Father Felipe Pulido, 53, pastor 
of St. Joseph Parish in Yakima, Wash., have been named auxiliary bishops for the Diocese of  
San Diego. 
      Fathers Pulido and Father Pham will be consecrated as bishops in a Mass on Sept. 28. The  
location has yet to be determined. They will join Auxiliary Bishop Ramón Bejarano in serving  
alongside Cardinal Robert W. McElroy to support the diverse Catholic community in San Diego and  
Imperial counties. 
      “I could not be more pleased nor more grateful that His Holiness has seen fit to bless our  
diocese with these two faithful and committed servants of the Lord,” said Cardinal McElroy. 
      Bishop-Elect Pham fled Vietnam as a 13-year old refugee in 1980, accompanied by his older  
sister and a younger brother, arriving first at a refugee camp in Malaysia, before being sponsored a 
year later in 1981 by an American family and relocating to Blue Earth, MN.  A few months later,  
another sister came to live with them and in 1983 the remainder of his family – four more siblings 
and his parents – arrived in Minnesota.  His family moved to San Diego in 1985. 
       He finished high school at San Diego High and entered San Diego State as an Engineering  
major before convincing his family that the call he felt to enter the priesthood was too strong to  
ignore, transferring to St. Francis Seminary at the University of San Diego. He completed his  
seminary training at St. Patrick’s Seminary in Menlo Park and was ordained a priest of the  
San Diego Diocese in 1999. 
       Bishop-Elect Pulido was born and raised in a small town west of Mexico City and attended  
minor seminary in Uruapan, Michoacán. There, he attended middle school and began high school, 
but in 1988, he and his family left Mexico and moved to the Yakima Valley where he finished high 
school.  As a teenager, Father Pulido worked in the fields, picking fruit and vegetables.  Later, he 
worked as a teaching assistant at the Epic Migrant Head Start program in Yakima.  As he was  
discerning his call to the priesthood, Father Pulido was also helping provide care and support to an 
elderly priest, which inspired him to enter Mt. Angel Seminary in Oregon, later attending the  
Pontifical North American College in Rome, with additional coursework in Rome at the John Paul II 
Institute.  He was ordained a priest for the Diocese of Yakima in 2002. Currently, he serves as Vicar 
for Clergy at that diocese and as pastor of St. Joseph Church in Kennewick. 
       “I’ve known Father Michael since I came to San Diego eight years ago,” said Cardinal McElroy. 
“His efforts at Good Shepherd have made a good parish great and his tireless ministry highlighting 
the rich cultural diversity of our diocese and our Church are powerful and moving.” 
       Bishop-Elect Pham strengthened the cultural communities found in the diocese, which have 
roots from Africa to Vietnam — and shared them with the larger Catholic community. He served as 
Episcopal Vicar of the Office of Ethnic and Intercultural Communities. Six years ago, he launched 
the first-ever Pentecost Mass for All Peoples, which has come to attract more than 2,000 faithful  
annually. 
      “Father Felipe is new to the San Diego area, but I have come to know him as a man of deep 
faith whose ministry has been an inspiration to the people in his home diocese of Yakima,” added 
Cardinal McElroy.  “More than half the parishioners in our diocese are Latino and having two men 
as gifted as Bishop Bejarano and Father Felipe can only improve our ability to minister to all  
Catholics in San Diego and Imperial counties.” 
        The Roman Catholic Diocese of San Diego (www.sdcatholic.org) runs the length of California’s 
border with Mexico and serves more than 1.5 million Catholics in San Diego and Imperial counties. 
It includes 98 parishes, 49 elementary and secondary schools, and through Catholic Charities of the 
Diocese of San Diego (www.ccdsd.org), various social service and family support organizations 
throughout the region. 
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LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME David Parkerson
 

DParkerson@4lpi.com
(800) 950-9952 x2107


